
From: steve@artisanstone.co.nz
To: Hearings
Cc: ABrabant@tonkintaylor.co.nz
Subject: Notifications Consent Submission: Group 512
Date: Thursday, 16 January 2020 10:51:35 AM

Group ID: 512

Consent name: Tegel Foods Limited

Consent number: CRC194459

Name: Steve Kirk

Care of: Artisan Stone Limited

Mailing address 1: PO Box 8500

Mailing address 2:

Suburb: Riccarton

Town/City: Christchurch

Post-code: 8025

Country:

Mobile phone: +64272751184

Work phone: +64272751184

Home phone: +64272751184

Email: steve@artisanstone.co.nz

Contact by email: Yes

Is a trade competitor: No

Directly affected: Yes

Consent support/hearing details

CRC194459: oppose | NOT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing

Reasons comment:
I believe the odour levels have been understated. It should be entirely clear that the
discharges at times constitute an objectionable or objectionable effect. This is periodic for
us at 98 Waterloo Road, but when it occurs and the wind brings it our way, it can be awful.
It is certainly not a ‘less than minor nuisance’. I have been advised in the past that this has
occurred at least in part due to carcass processing systems breaking down and them not
identifying this until odour complaints are received. Tegal should be able to keep
operating, but I am concerned that the level of odour is being misrepresented in this
application, and as such I don’t have confidence that the additional corrective steps
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committed will be sufficient to address them to a consistently ‘less than minor’ level.

Consent comment:
Approval subject to more improved odour reduction and odour alert


